August 2, 2010


Reneé J. Jenkins, Secretary
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street, 13th Floor
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793

	Re:	UUS Signal Company, LLC d/b/a RVP Fiber Co. v. AT&T Ohio
		Case No. 10-910-TP-CSS

Dear Ms. Jenkins:

		AT&T Ohio's answer to the referenced complaint is due to be filed on August 3, 2010, pursuant to the parties' previous request and the Entry adopted on July 20, 2010.  Unfortunately, the parties need additional time to process and to file the interconnection agreement amendment that will resolve their dispute.  The parties therefore jointly request that the due date for the answer be extended by an additional seven days, to August 10, 2010.  The parties expect to have the amendment filed by then, thus dispensing with the need for AT&T Ohio to file an answer.  We will report on the progress prior to the new deadline for the filing of AT&T Ohio's answer.  If agreement is reached, an interconnection agreement amendment would be filed in a separate docket and the complaint filed in this case could be dismissed.

		Thank you for your courtesy and assistance in this matter.  Please contact either of us if you have any questions.

Very truly yours,



	/s/ Jon F. Kelly

Jon F. Kelly
AT&T Services, Inc.
150 E. Gay Street, Rm. 4-A
Columbus, OH 43215
Tel. (614) 223-7928
Fax (614) 223-5955
jk2961@att.com

Counsel for AT&T Ohio


	/s/ Katherine Barker Marshall

Katherine Barker Marshall
Arent Fox LLP
1050 Connecticut Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20036-5339
Tel. (202) 857.6104
Fax (202) 857.6395
marshall.katherine@arentfox.com

Counsel for US Signal Company, LLC d/b/a RVP Fiber Co.
